
Destiny House 

Aquaponics 

  

 

We recently had a grader on the farm! We are looking ahead widening roads 
planning for large trucks to enter the property to collect crops sold to them. The 
land was levelled at the back end of the property getting ready for the aquaponic 
tunnels to be put up next week. First, we will build the dams for the fish. 

Progress: The land is level and the process are under way. All the equipment has 
been delivered. Watch this spot! 

 

The containers have all been delivered, and the first steps has been erected. These 
will become staff quarters, cold storage and accommodation as needed. 



   

We are so excited! God is just AMAZING! 

Schools 
Youth Walking in Victory 
 

   
 
 

Introducing ….. 
 
Sthembiso Thokwane. 

 

   We had a productive meeting together with teachers from 

the diffident schools and camp facilitators. Points for 
discussing was; who is available to take which sessions, how 

we can better our weekend camp program, how to better 
advertise the camps at schools, how can we better the 
follow-up program after camps at schools and which dates 

would be ideal for camps next year. 
 
We had to postpone the Girls camp from 14 to 16 June to 

the weekend of 16 to 18 August due to the exams.  
 
Remaining camps for this year: 

August 2 to 4 – Boys 
August 16 to 18 - Girls 
September 20 to 23 – Boys & Girls Combined Reunion 

Holiday Camp. 

Advertising for these camps will start soon! 



 
 
He is a teacher at Sir Pierre van Ryneveld High School. He has recently joined the 
LLCP Management Committee representing the high schools of Kempton Park. He 
will assist in the organizing of the boy’s camps. 
We welcome him to the team! 
Here in his own words: 
 
“Luthemba Lethu (Our Hope) is indeed an organization filled with hope and God's 
grace. I started this journey when I was asked to accompany a group of students on 
the four-day Youth Walking in Victory camp. The assignment at that time was just 
duty, I was supposed to serve. After attending the camp, God spoke to me to take 
charge and serve as a facilitator in the YWIV program. I learned how to 
communicate the word of God and teach His children about His love and mercy. This 
did not only help the learners, but it helped me grow  spiritually. The three years 
that I have served has been nothing but a blessing to me and my students. Today I 
am a living testimony of this program and how God's ways work. I pride myself and 
will always serve in the best interest of this life changing initiative.” 

 
SAPS 
Police and Pastors Forum 
 

    
 
Police and Pastors committed to the “Divine Intervention Project” seen here 
declaring that Kempton Park belongs to God. They have taken up the challenge! 
Praying in the streets of our city. What an amazing time we had! 



This is the first time I see government officials openly backed by spirit filled prayer in 
public!  
We serve an awesome Father! 
 
This coming Saturday we will be getting together in Long Street. Each church in 
Long Street will take responsibility for a section. They will visit the apartment 
buildings and start a “clean-up” operation. Brigadier Maredi will accompany us as 
SAPS and churches will be briefed on how to make Long Street a model street in 
Kempton Park. The aim is to have them take responsibility for the spiritual 
atmosphere in the street and city. 
 

 

 
 
We have our next Service & Fellowship on Sunday 21st of July. Hope to see you 
there! 
 

   
Prayer Walks 
 
Lisa and the Gap Year Team does a prayer walk every Tuesday from 

11:00 to 13:00. We leave at 11:00 sharp from the prayer room at the 
police station 17 Monument Rd, Kempton Park. 

 
All welcome! 
Please come join us! 
 



 
 
May God bless you abundantly as you contribute to this ministry; as you sow you 
shall reap. 
 
With much gratitude. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 


